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Stephen Seymour, Chair

John Lampros, Vice Chair

Rhonda Collins, Committee Member
Roberta Hannibal, Committee Member
Vacant, Committee Member

AGENDA
TRAFFIC SAFETY AND PARKING MEETING

July 6, 2022 7:00 p.m.

Zoom Meeting Details:
hitps://us06web.zoom.us/i/865167996837pwd=01NF¢3V WajNCRK{L THBpd EFpTHhIOT0Y

Webinar or Meeting ID: 865 1679 9683 (audio only)

Meeting Password: 303400
Zoom Phone Line: 1-346-248-7799 (same webinar ID and password as above)

On March 17, 2020, the Governor of California issued Executive Order N-29-20 suspending certain provisions of the Ralph M Brown Act in
order to allow for local legislative bodies to conduct their meetings telephonically or by other electronic means. Pursuant to the current
Shelter-In-Place order issued by the San Mateo County Health Officer which became effective on March 17, 2020, and which was updated and
recently extended on April 29, 2020; the statewide Shelter-In-Place Order issued by the Governor in Executive Order N-33-20 on March 19,
2020; and the CDC’s social distancing guidelines which discourage large public gatherings, the San Bruno City Hall is no longer open to the
public for meetings of the Traffic Safety and Parking Committee,

If you would like to make a Public Comment on an item not on the agenda, or comment on a particular agenda item, please email us at
dhwong@sanbruno.ca.goy. The length of all emailed comments should be commensurate with the three minutes customarily allowed per
speaker, which is approximately 300 words total. Emails received before the special or regular meeting start time will be forwarded (o the
Traffic Safety and Parking Committee, posted on the City’s website and will become part of the public record for that meeting. If emailed
comments are received after the meeting start time, or after the meeting ends, they will be forwarded to the Traffic Safety and Parking
Committee and filed with the agenda packet to become part of the public record for that meeting,

Individuals who require special assistance of a disability-related modification or accommodation to participate in this meeting, or who have a
disability and wish to request an alternative format for the agenda, agenda packet or other writings that may be distributed at the meeting,
should contact David Wong, Principal Civil Engineer, 48 hours prior to the meeting at (650) 616-7065 or by email at
dbhwong@sanbruno.ca.gov. Notification in advance of the meeting will enable the City of San Bruno to make reasonable arrangements to
ensure accessibility to this meeting, the materials related to it, and your ability to commsnt.

1. CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL
2. REVIEW OF AGENDA

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES -
A, Minutes of May 4, 2022 meeting

4. PUBLIC COMMENT ON ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA -
This is for public comment on matters concerning traffic safety, parking and transportation issues.
The Brown Act prohibits the TSPC from discussing or acting upon any matter not on the agenda.



5.

o ® N

REGULAR BUSINESS -

A. Installation of High Visibility Crosswalk Striping and Signage at Susan Drive in Front of Evergreen
Ridge Apartments Discussion of Yellow and Green On-Street Curb Markings on San Mateo
Avenue in Downtown

B. Installation of High Visibility Crosswalk Striping and Signage at Flestwood Drive and St. Cloud
Dive and Installing Traffic Control at St. Cloud Drive

C. Installation of Traffic Control (YIELD) at Oak Avenue and at Park Avenue and at Hazel Avenue
and Park Avenue, and Installation of Curve Warning Signs on Park Avenue near Hazel Avenue and
Oak Avenue

REPORT OF COMMISSIONS, BOARDS AND COMMITTEES —
COMMENTS FROM COMMITTEE MEMBERS -
COMMENTS FROM STAFF-

ADJOURNMENT -
The next regular meeting of the Traffic Safety and Parking Committee will be held on August 3,
2022 at 7:00 p.m.

Posted and Mailed 7/1/2022



CITY OF SAN BRUNO

PUBLIC WORKS — ADMINISTRATION AND ENGINEERING

TRAFFIC SAFETY AND PARKING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Wednesday, May 4, 2022 - 7:00 pm
San Bruno City Hall
567 El Camino Real
San Bruno, CA 94066

MINUTES

ADMINISTRATIVE ACTIONS -
A. ROLL CALL

TSPC Members: Present Absent
John Lampros (Vice-Chair)
Stephen Seymour {(Chair)
Rhonda Collins

Roberta Hannibal

KKK

Staff in Attendance:

David Wong, Public Works Department

Colin Page, Police Department

Sayed Fakhry, Traiffic Engineering Consultant
Hae Won Ritchie, Public Works Department

Public in Attendance Total: 0

REVIEW OF AGENDA

Approved as submitted.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A. Minutes of March 2, 2022 meeting

John Lampros made a motion to approve the minutes. Second by Roberta Hannibal. (M/Lampros,
S/Hannibal: 3-0-1) Approved. Rhonda Collins abstained as she did not attend the meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA

Council received resident concern that the intersection of Hickory & Cherry has no stopfyield signs and
has a major dip in street.

REGULAR BUSINESS

A. Traffic Control at Hickory Ave / Pepper Dr and Cedar Ave

567 El Camino Real, San Bruno, CA 94066-4299
Voice: (650) 616-7065 » Fax; (650) 794-1443
hitp://publicworks.sanbruno.ca.gov
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Sayed Fahkry stated staff received a request for installation of traffic control at the intersection of
Hickory Avenue at Pepper Drive and Cedar Avenue. This intersection currently operates as a 4-way
uncontrolled intersection; some drivers may not be aware which direction is major and which direction
is minor. He reviewed the existing street conditions, traffic controls, speed limit, accident and traffic
volume findings.

Sayed Fahkry stated staff recommends that the TSPC support installing yield signs and yield lines
(shark tooth} at the intersections of Hickory Avenue/Pepper Drive and Cedar Avenue.

John Lampros asked for clarification of what the additional requirements are that warrants a stop sign.
Sayed Fakhry reviewed the requirements and map findings with the Committee.
Rhonda Collins asked what the cost will be.

Sayed Fakhry stated the cost for two signs is $1500.00 and $2,000 for striping. We are only installing
signs on Cedar Ave., not on Pepper Drive

Roberta Hannibal asked if staff is addressing intersections like this systematically or just when a
resident brings up.

Sayed Fakhry replied staff is addressing it systematically based on the neighborhood.

Stephen Seymour advised there are other similar intersections east of Kains Avenue.

Sayed Fakhry stated the resident who made the complaint was notified and we attempted to reach by
phone with no response. He lives outside of the neighborhood on the other side of Cherry Ave. and

walks the neighborhoods. This is the only area that does not have a yield/stop signs.

Stephen Seymour asked how is this different from our traffic control took kit. Does anyone recall the
traffic calming location reviewed 4-6 months ago?

Rhonda Collins advised the discussion a year ago was on Santa Lucia & Popular.

Stephen Seymour recalls the Santa Lucia/Popular Streets discussed last year. This was brought to our
attention through the tool kit. In the end, it didn’t receive support.

John Lampros stated we should be consistent in evaluating neighborhoods.
Roberta Hannibal asked if this a traffic calming measure or a tool kit process.
Sayed Fakhry stated this issue comes under safety, not traffic calming.
Stephen Seymour asked about taking another look at Santa Lucia.

Hae Won Ritchie replied that staff could revisit the issue.

Sayed Fakhry stated this is the only 4-way intersection not controlled at all and needs to be addressed
due to safety concerns. We can re-look at Santa Lucia in the future.
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Rhonda Collins asked about the resident’s concern about a dip in the road.
Sayed Fakhry stated the dip is at a stop sign at Hickory & Cherry, so it does not warrant a yield sign.
John Lampros made a motion to accept the staff recommendation of installing yield signs and yield

lines (shark tooth) at the intersections of Hickory Avenue/Pepper Drive and Cedar Avenue. Second by
Rhonda Collins. (M/Lampros, S/Collins: 4-0-0) Approved.

B. Discussion of Yellow and Green On-Street Curb Markings on San Mateo Avenue in Downtown
Sayed Fakhry stated the City has seen a rise of motorists stopping in the travel lane of San Mateo
Avenue to drop off shipments and prior to the current pandemic motorists were also stopping to gather
passengers from the nearby businesses. He reviewed the existing parking restrictions, existing street
conditions, safety concerns and color zones.
John Lampros asked if there is an existing road safety plan for San Mateo Avenue.

Hae Won Ritchie stated David Wong is currently working on the local road safety plan.

David Wong stated currently we are wrapping up the local road safety plan by collecting the live
surveys,

John Lampros stated it might be a good idea to share it out one more time before we close it out.
David Wong stated last week we got about 80-90 responses.

Roberta Hannibal asked for clarification on yellow, white & green zones.

Sayed Fakhry reviewed them for the Committee.

Rhonda Collins stated staff needs to look at the existing zones and see what has changed over the
years to see if adjustment to be made,

Stephen Seymour is concerned about cars double parking on San Mateo Avenue.

Roberta Hannibal stated it is helpful to have 24-minute parking spots.

Rhonda Collins asked if parking enforcement can go along San Mateo Avenue.

Sergeant Colin Page stated marking tires is no longer done because of the inability to legally enforce
this. We are no longer doing timed parking enforcement because we don't have any other equipment.
Other solutions could be using license plate readers/GPS. We don't have this currently but is in process
of being approved.

Stephen Seymour stated that perhaps police can enforce double parking on a regular basis.

Rhonda Collins asked if any of the underutilized areas can be used for additional parking.

Stephen Seymour stated the individuals who are double parking are being inconsiderate. There are
parking lots/spaces available behind the businesses. It just inconveniences them. Most of the cars are

food delivery services/Ubers/Door Dash etc.

6. REPORT OF COMMISSIONS, BOARDS AND COMMITTEES
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None
7. COMMENTS FROM COMMITTEE MENMBERS

Rhonda Collins asked if members of the public can see staff and Committee members during the
meeting.

David Wong stated when you share your screen, you only see the person you are sharing with. When
you stop sharing the screen then the public can see all of us.

8. COMMENTS FROM STAFF

David Wong gave a brief update on completed items: Stop signs were installed at 3 Ave., 5 Ave
at Walnut, red curbs at various approved locations of Tank 3, Pump Stations 3 & 5 and
Rollingwood. Still working through the open work orders remaining.

9. ADJOURNMENT
Motion: To adjourn the Traffic Safety and Parking Committee (TSPC) meeting until its next regular
scheduled meeting on June 1, 2022 at 7 p.m. Approved. Meeting adjourned 8:20 pm.



Staff Report to
Traffic Safety and Parking Committee

DATE: July 6, 2022

TO: Traffic Safety and Parking Committee

FROM: Hae Won Ritchie, City Engineer

VIA: Sayed Fakhry, TJKM Transportation Consultants

SUBJECT: Item 5A — Installation of High Visibility Crosswalk Striping and Signage at
Susan Drive in Front of Evergreen Ridge Apartments

BACKGROUND

The City has received requests to improve pedestrian visibility and safety at the
midblock location on Susan Drive adjacent to Evergreen Ridge Apartments where
pedestrians are inclinded to cross the road. The request includes adding crosswalk
striping and signage.

Susan Drive is a residential street with one lane in each direction. Between Pacific Bay
Circle and the parking lot near the Evergreen Ridge Apartment driveway, sidewalk
exists only on the east side of the street. South of the parking lot, sidewalk only exists
on the west side of Susan Drive. There are existing curb ramps on both sides of the
road where the existing sidewalk is discontinued on one side. Because of the
discontinued sidewalk and existing ramps on both sides, pedestrians may presume that
this location is a legal midblock crossing that is just unmarked. However, there are no
existing marked crosswalk or crosswalk signs that would informing drivers of the
presence of this unmarked crossing location.

The width of the Susan Drive between Pacific Bay Circle and Evergreen Ridge
Apartment driveway is 30’ from curb to curb and no on-street parking exists on either
side of the street. The posted speed limit is 25 mph. See Attachment 1 for Location Map
and Aftachment 2 for Street View photos.

DISCUSSION

A marked (striped and signed) midblock crosswalk provides guidance to pedestrians
and channels them to the appropriate roadway crossing while also alerting drivers to the
presence of a pedestrian crossing. However, there are instances in which marked
crosswalks may give a false sense of security for pedestrians crossing the street.
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Providing a marked crosswalk at uncontrolled locations traditionally has been one
measure to facilitate a pedestrian crassing. However, there have been conflicting
studies and much controversy regarding the safety effects of marked crosswalks.

A study published by the Institute of Transportation Engineers (ITE) Journal in January
2004, studied five years of pedestrian crashes at 1,000 marked crosswalks and 1,000
matched unmarked comparison sites at uncontrolled locations and found that on a two-
lane roads and lower volume multi-lane roads with Average Daily Traffic (ADT) of less
than 12,000, marked crosswalk were not found to have any positive or negative effect
on pedestrian crash rates at the study sites. While the study may have found no net
effects on pedestrian crash rates, marked crosswalks do alert drivers to the presence of
a pedestrian crossing location.

According to the California Vehicle Code, legal crosswalks exist at all public
intersections where there is a sidewalk on at least one side of the street and/or where
crosswalk markings exist. Therefore, the only way a legal crosswalk can exist at a
midblock location is if it is marked.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends the TSPC approve the following at the midblock location in Susan
Drive between Pacific Bay Circle and Evergreen Ridge Apartment driveway:

1. Installation of high visibility crosswalk striping (ladder style striping and shark
tooth yield lines) and sighage (Sign W11-2 supplemented by Sign W16-7P at the
crosswalk and Sign R1-5 at the shark tooth yield line).

2. Installation of advance pedestrian crossing warning signs on north bound and

south bound Susan Drive about 100’ to150’ from crosswalk (Sign W11-2
supplemented by W16-9P).

DATE PREPARED:

June 27, 2022
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Location Map
2. Existing Condition Street View Photos

ltem 5A
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